

Cranberry Land USA

## TOWN OF CARVER ASSESSOR'S OFFICE

108 Main Street Carver, Massachusetts 02330 (508) 866-3410 FAX (508-866-7401)

January 28, 2014

Present were Chair Francis P. Muscato, Members Michael L. Paduch and Peter D. Sullivan, and Director of Assessing Ellen M. Blanchard. The meeting was held at the Assessors Office Conference Room at 5:30 p.m.

Minutes – There were no minutes available.

Department Head Update – Ellen reported that our new Town Administrator, Michael Milanoski, had met with the Department Heads. Michael discussed his five most important items which are: 1) efficient and effective use of town resources; 2) short and long term operational financial stability; 3) accountability – transparency – integrity; 4) providing service, it is what we are and what we should be providing; 5) implement towns goals and objectives of the Board of Selectmen. It was a very good meeting.

Executive Session – Upon a motion by Peter and seconded by Mike, the board entered into Executive Session to discuss abatement application. So voted. Session began at 6:14 p.m. and concluded at 6:39 p.m. Upon a motion to exit Executive Session by Mike and seconded by Peter, it was so voted. All actions to grant or deny were approved within Executive Session upon a motion by Mike and seconded by Peter, unanimously.

Signatures – The Board signed the abatements that were granted and/or denied. A list of abatements is available in the Assessors Office.

As there was no other business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 6.53 p.m. upon a motion by Peter and seconded by Mike, it was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Ellen M. Blanchard

Ellen M. Blanchard, MAA Director of Assessing